
                   MAIL-call - PRESERVING FORGOTTEN MEMORIES
This newsletter is confidential and/or legally privileged. It is intended only for the
use of ex-ASA veterans.  If you are not an intended recipient of this message,
please notify the sender immediately and delete the material from any computer.
Thank you. Elder RC Green - - -gH -----------------------------------------------------------
----------------------- 

Please Fly the Flag  on 9/11 - Every ex-ASAer should make it their duty to
display an American flag on this fifth anniversary of our country's worst tragedy.
In the days, weeks and months following 9/11, our country was bathed in
American flags as citizens mourned the incredible losses and stood shoulder-to-
shoulder against terrorism. Sadly, those flags have all but disappeared.  Our
patriotism pulled us through some tough times and it shouldn't take another
attack to galvanize us in solidarity. Our  American flag is the fabric of our country
and together we can prevail over terrorism of all kinds. Take a moment to think
back to how you felt on 9/11 and let those sentiments guide you
Honestly, we  should fly the Stars and Stripes  year-round, but if you don't, then
at least make it a priority on 9/11..



The above photo was taken at the Arundel Mills Medieval Times dinner and
tournament  depicting what it was like inside an 11th – century style castle. The
ads say that  it is one of the most popular dinner attractions in North America.
We capped off a long day of Patty shopping at the huge Arundel Mills Mall with a
4-course medieval feast with no silverware and watched the colorful knights on
horseback compete in jousting games and sword fights that glittered the arena
with sparks a flying.  We thoroughly enjoyed this Medieval attractions and
recommend it to everyone.  We are seriously thinking of going to the 26 August –
22 October 2006 Maryland Renaissance Festival at Crownsville, MD of jousting,
feasting, music, dancing, crafts and fun.  Go to www.rennfest.com for the details. 

PHOTO’S OF EX-ASA TURKEY VETS AT THE 2006 ASA PICNIC AT BLOBS
PARK IN JESSUP, Maryland on 5 August.

This is Peddie Adams, the one who
designed the Det 27 logo patch that
he has attached to his shirt.  He
wears his Det 27 hat with pride

To the right is Phil and Jean Feick 
from 84, Pennsylvania. Phil served
as the Manager of the Manzarali 
Officers Club 1964-67

http://www.rennfest.com/


Surprise, surprise for Patty and me,
We hadn’t heard from Pete Gritis in 
a long time and found the reason –
He was on a honeymoon with his 
new wife, Ann.  Pete is 86 years 
young and is thoroughly enjoying 
life as depicted in his smile.  Pete 
was the first Ops O at Det 27, 59-61.
After Turkey Pete and his family 
travelled by car to Bad Aibling where
he served as the Ops O and where 
I was working in the T/A section

To the right is Herb and Sandra 
Hollowell from Virginia Beach, VA.
Herb was one of the 32 ditty-boppers 
who thought that they would have a 
great tour of duty in Germany until 
they were alerted  for reassignment 
during the Lebanon Crises in 1958. 



To the right is Dick and Cathy
Funkhouser from Broadway, VA.
Dick worked for me at Bad Aibling
61-63. Dick has not changed in his
mannerisms and speech. Dick 
served at  Det 4 as a 982 where he 
was promoted to E7.

Bill “Dumbo” Binney & Patty Green
Bill is a retired DISL-14 (Defense
Intelligence Senior Level) from NSA.
 A DISL-14 is equivalent to the old
GS-17 or  that of a 2-star general.
We have been friends with Dumbo
since 1967.  He is a native of 
Reynoldsville, PA and now lives in
Severn, MD

.



This is Tony and Valerie Antonello. 
Tony served at Det 27 and also at 
Det 4,  I served with Tony at Chitose,
Japan, Manzarali Station and at Field 
Station Berlin.  Tony retired as a Sgt
Major with 30 years active duty.

To the right  is Tom Langenfeld and 
Patty Green.  I was the First Sgt of 
Co A Field Station Berlin and Tom 
was the company commander.  At 
that time Co A was the largest co
level unit in the US Army.  We have 
been friends with Tom since 1974.
Tom was a captain then and retired 
as a Lt Colonel.  



                                  TAPS

BLAIR, Marvin J., RA16210332 MSG E-8, Det 27, 61-62, BPED: 6 May 1946,
ETS: 14 July 1963, DOB: 24 April 1929 DOD: 19 December 1987 at Groton, CT.
At present nothing is known about Sgt Blair’s tour of duty at Manzarali Station
He was a native of Michigan.

VINOVICH, Joseph DOB: 3 December 1938 DOD: 25 June 2004, RA18639425,
BPED 3OC61, ETS 2OC64, E3-E5, 058, Ops Co Det 27, 63-65 E4 DOR 22JL63
per Unit O 54 dtd 1AU63 Asgnd to Bad Aibling aft Det 27 - Hi,  I came across
your site while googling my late fathers name, Joe Vinovich. 
I am wondering if you might have any photos of him from when you knew him, or
maybe even a short story.  He had told me a couple of things of the time he
spent in Turkey as a radio spy.  Joe worked in the mental health field for most of
his life, and I am proud of the work he has done.  He founded the Askelapeon
foundation, worked with inmates, drug rehab, directed a mental health facility and
last worked for Jefferson County Health Dept in St Louis assisting people with
severe head injuries.  He passed away on25 June 2004 from cancer, surrounded
by family and friends. He received a military funeral and is resting in St Louis
Veterans cemetery.  Thank you,  Greg Vinovich, nvinovic@oxhp.com 

LET ME KNOW,,,,,
When a BIO or remembrance is issued and it stimulates your interest, let me
hear from you..Too much to do to go into details?  I still want to hear from you - -
just a few simple words will do and a conscious effort to remember those days.
Take just a couple minutes to jot down those memories. I’ve spent an incredible
amount of time trying to locate ASA Turkey veteran’s on switchboard.com. ……
"Someyear" and "one of these years" are words that lose their grip on my
vocabulary.  If it's worth attending, do it this year.  I'm not sure what others
would've done had they known they wouldn't be here the following year that we
all take for granted. I think they would have.  I'm guessing; I'll never know, but
………Look, the 2006 ASA Turkey reunion is being held in the mid-west at Fort
Mitchell, Kentucky and would be a good time to meet old and make new friends
who served in Turkey. 

mailto:nvinovic@oxhp.com


                            2006 ASA TURKEY REUNION 
 Please note that retired Major General Rod Isler and his wife Kyuhee will  be
present at the 2006 reunion.  For those of you not familiar with Rod Isler – well
Rod served at Det 4-4, 1968-1970 as a ditty-bopper SP5 who rotated to Vint Hill
Farms and then went to OCS. 

If you are one of the big time procrastinators that have now decided at the
last minute to attend the reunion – call me at 724-349-7395 or send me a
email at asagreenhornet@yahoo.com and you will be added.to any of the planned
activities. 

mailto:asagreenhornet@yahoo.com


THE ATTIRE FOR THE REUNION IS INFORMAL, BUT IN GOOD TASTE.  Bring your memorabilia
(albums, slides, patches, etc) with you and display in the hospitality room which will be secure and open
for the entire reunion. Thanks- - -gH

                                                                           NSA
                    ASA                                                                                                      INSCOM

AIR FORCE SECURITY                                                                                NAVY SECURITY

                                                             
                                                                           
                                                                  

MANZARALI STATION                                    SINOP                                     
      KARAMURSEL



                            Below is a random sample Det 4 and Det 27 badges that will be issued to attendee’s

 



The following was written by Pat Frew of the Northern Kentucky  CVB and
published in the local papers regarding our reunion in Northern Kentucky.  

        UNSUNG HEROES OF THE COLD WAR COME TO NKY 

Fort Mitchell, KY/August 30, 2006—A military branch that served an important
purpose during the Cold War will relive life behind the scenes as members of the
Army Security Agency (ASA) reminisce September 13-17 at the Drawbridge Inn. 

This ASA unit served in the nation of Turkey from 1955 to 1995 and monitored
Soviet military units, satellite and space transmissions. Reunion organizer Elder
Green says if it sounds like these military men were smart, it was because they
were. 

“Most of the men were trained at Fort Devens, Massachusetts. Others received
Russian linguistic instruction in Monterey, CA. In order to become part of the
ASA, you had to test within the top ten percent of the Army.” 

      While here the nearly 100 visitors will take in local sites such as the Air Force 
      Museum, Hofbrauhaus Newport and BB Riverboats. For more information, contact       

     Green via email: asagreenhornet@yahoo.com. or contact Hal Winkler of Cincinnati at    

      513-489-5308, winklerh@msn,com" 

THE FOLLOWING VETERANS HAVE INDICATED THAT THEY WILL BE ATTENDING THE
2006 REUNION AT THE DRAWBRIDGE INN:

ANTONELLO, Tony & Valerie,  Det-27, 65-68, Det-4, 69-70, Burke, VA  703-239-
1739, tonyvalanton@aol.com
ASPINWALL, Paul, Det 4, 65, Madison, WI   608-831-0670, asp@us.ibm.com 
BALL, Richard & Debra,  Det 27, 62-63, (Debbie), Lancaster, NY  716-685-9129,
docpwrball@msn.com
BALDERSON, Eric & Ramona Det 27, 62-63, Mendham, NJ 973-543-2093,
ericramona@aol.com
BERGMANN, Chuck & Helen, Det 27, 66-67, Bay Village, OH  440-871-5346
cbergmann@insp-eng.com
BULLOCK, Al & Esther  Det 4-4, 68-69 & 73-75,  Hubbard Lake, MI  989-727-
2567, estherandal@aol.com
BURGESS, LarryTK#4 Det 27, 63-64, Wyandotte, MI 734-284-5614,
lburgess@wyan.org
BURROWS, Bob, Det 4-4, Indianapolis, IN 317-504-0680,
longstrangetrip521@yahoo.com 
CARPENTER, Chuck, Det 4-4, 68-70, Great Bend, KS  620-792-6278,
camelot@carrollsweb.com
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CARRICK, Ernie & Betty, Det 4 57-58, Huntsville, AL 256-852-6180,
ecbccar@surfbest.net 
COMROE,Mike & Jane, Det 27, 61-62, Audubon, PA 610-666-7402,
pennstateblue@verizon.net
COWIE, Bill & Loretta, Det 27, 60-61,Crestwood, MO 313-842-2028,
cowiew424@yahoo.com
CRIDLEBAUGH, Lloyd , Det 27, 63-64, Kansas City, MO  816-741-6066,
lcridlebaugh@sbcglobal.net  
DAVIDGE, Gordie & Pat, Det 27, 60-62, Durand, MI  810-621-5296,
pgdavidge@att.net
DURBAN, Dick, & Mary Anne,  Det 4, 67, Madisonville, KY  270-825-2015,
rfdurban@durbanandassociates.com
DYER, Wayne, Det 4, 68-69, Groton, VT   802-584-3730, diatribe@charter.net
ELDRIDGE, Frank & Arlie, Det 4, 61-62, Humble, TX  281-540-3478,
arlieins2@earthlink.net
ERICKSON, Ron & Kathy, Det 27, 61-62, Independence, MO, 816-373-3349,
rke3349@cs.com
FITTANTE, Tom & Beverly, Det 27, 61-63, New Waterford, OH  330-457-2950
t.fittante@penguinproductsltd.com
GARNEAU, Ted & Joan, Det 27, 60-62, Ellenton, FL 941-729-3796,
tgarneau@earthlink.net
GILMAN, Sid, Det 4-4, 67-69, Cambridge, MA  617-497-8258,
algilman@comcast.net
GOODMAN, Jay & Kathy  Det 4 72-73, Finleyville, PA 724-348-0358,
jaykathy@adelphia.net
GREEN, Elder RC & Patty, Det 27, 61, Det 120, 65, Det 27, 66-67 & 4-4, 67-68,
Indiana, PA 724-349-7395, asagreenhornet@yahoo.com 
GREENE, John C, ASAEUR
HAMILTON, Marilyn, widow of Mark Hamilton, Det 27, 64-66
HATHAWAY, Milt C E5 058 Det 27, JN60-JL62, 42600 Green Valley, Clinton TP, MI 48038, 810-
226-1639, mhathaway3415@wowway.com 
HATHAWAY, Milt,  Det 27, 60-62, Clinton TP, MI  810-226-1639,
mhathaway3415@wowway.com 
HUNT, Carlos  & Frankie, Det 4,  58-59, Henderson, TX  903-889-2391,
cehunt79@aol.com
ISLER, Rod & Kyuhee,  Det 4-4, 68-70,  Annapolis, MD  410-849-3482,
goaisler@aol.com
JONES, Ed & Florence, Det 27, 62-65, Bismarck, IL  217-759-7773,
hejones@escocorp.com
JONES, Luther, Det 27, 62-63, edmac@atmc.net
MALSH, Charles & Joan  Det 4, 64-65, Lindenhurst, IL 847-356-6497,
chmalsch@worldnet.att.net 
McCABE, Don & Ann, Japan, 
McCHORD, Ed & Nanette Det 4, 66-67, Lexington, KY 859-278-6522,
edmcchord@insightbb.com 
NEARPASS, Bob & Lorraine, Det 27, 64-66, Belvidere, NJ  908-638-7625,
nearpass@accessgate.net
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NEILL, Hank & Judy, Det 27, 62-64, Springfield, VA  703-569-5163,
hneill@erols.com 
O’brien, Jack & Kay, Det 4, 64-65, 937-426-4433, no email 
ORR, Charlie & Sharon, Det 27, 60-62, Cincinnati, 513-742-4438, no e-mail
OWEN, John  & Janet, Det 4, 64-66, Elkhart, IA  515-367-3412,
jwowen@dwx.com
RASMUSSEN, Ted, Det 27, 63-64, Lancaster, PA  717-394-7026,
theoraz@msn.com
RICHTER, Ralph,  Linda, Lee & Andra,  Det 27, 66-67, Orient, OH  614-877-
4890, rrichter@usccs.com
SACK, Bob & Sue, Det 4, 69-70,  Walla Walla, WA  509-522-1108,
susansack@charter.net
STEFFEN, Arnold & Janet,  Det 4, 58-59, Jackson, TN  731-664-5058,
asteffen4@aol.com
TAGGART, Phil Det 4-4, 67-70, Indianapolis, IN   317-783-3281,
philtaggart@juno.com 
TAVERNETTI, Dave & Sue, Det 27, 62-63, King City, CA 831-385-4458,
tavernetti@redshift.com
TESCHKER, Chuck & Penny, Det 27, 60-62, Hartland, MI 248-887-1620,
penelope@mwci.net
WAITE, Daryl, Det 66, 63-65, Carthage, IL  217-357-2884, k9jpg@hotmail.com
WALCHER, Steve & Gloria, Det 4, 69-70, Decatur, IL  217-875-6840.
stevewalcher@insightbb.com 
WINKLER, Hal & Bobbie, Det 4, 60-61, Cincinnati, OH  513-489-5308,
winklerh@netscape.com

MAIL CALL IN ALPHABETICAL ORDER
ADAMS, Peddie, Det 27, 65-66
AINES, Don, Det 4, 60-61
BINTLIFF, Chuck, Det 27, 61-63
BURGESS, Larry, Det 27, 63-64
CARPENTER, Chuck, Det 4-4, 68-70
CARRICK, Ernie, Det 4, 57-58
COMROE, Mike, Det 27, 61-62
DUNNAM, Gary, Det 27 & 4-4,  66-70
ELDRIDGE, Frank, Det 4, 61-62
FEICK, Phil, Det 27,  64-67
FINDLEY, Mike, Det 4-4, 
GARLAND, Noel, Hq ASA Pacific, 
HAMILTON, Marilyn, widow of Mark Hamilton, Det 27, 64-66
HARTRANFT, Bill, Det 27, 62-64
HATHAWAY, Milt, Det 27, 60-62
HOLLOWELL, Herb, Det 4, 58-59
LAZZARA, Joe, Det 27, 63-66
LOZOUSKAS, Tony, Det 27, 
MINK, Tom, Det 4, 58-59
MIX, Lowell, Det 4, 62-62
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MOBERLEY, Larry, Det 4, 65-66
PAULEY, Robert, Det 4, 86-87
PEAVLER, Gene, Det 4, 62-63
PERKINS, Alan, Det 27, 61-63
PERON, Jim, Det 4, 55-56
ROBERTS, Floyd, Det 4, 58
SAUKAS, Joe, Det 4, 60-61
SHADE, Jack, Det 27, 60-62
STORMET, Cliff, Det 4, 56-57
TAGGART, Phil, Det 4-4, 68-70
VANNOY, Claude, Det 27, 65-68
WALDRON, Tom, Det 4-4, 69-71 

ADAMS, Peter A (Peddie) E3-E5 32B Det 27, 65-66, 14569 MacClintcock Dr.,
Glenwood MD 21738, 301-854-6906, peteadams@comcast.net -  [edited] I'll try
to get something to you in the next couple of days... it was a great time at the
ASA Picnic... fun talking to guys who were in the same boat... it seems like we
were a "special" group in many ways... I was explaining to Phil Feick how
different the regular army seemed... I had about a two week layover before
heading to Japan (base just outside san fran that was a repo depot for guys
heading to nam mostly)... took me a few moments to realize that my Sgt stripes
gave me some status... but so did corporal stripes... could not believe that some
of the hard stripers walked around with swagger sticks... yikes... but they were
nco's I guess... I'll get back at ya

AINES, Donald S YOB 1926 CPT AGC Adj Det 4, AU60-AU61, (Marjorie),11772
Woodlea Dr, Waynesboro, PA 17268, 717-762-2619, no email, Ret COL.  

Colonel Donald S. Aines regrets that he and Marjorie will not be able to attend
the 2006 reunion in Northern Kentucky because of health problems.   Colonel
Aines wrote his memoirs titled Win, Draw, Lose and will gladly send a copy to
any Det 4 veteran who requests a copy.  Aines served only 1 year with the ASA
and it was at Det 4 where he was the Adjutant and XO.  In his book he devotes
an entire chapter to his year on the HILL.  His year was loaded with events that
that not many experienced, such as the Turk guard who was killed at the front
gate and the crash of the Det 4 airplane.  The commander was Lt Col John Cox
who was concerned with the operational mission and left the running of the post
to Aines to deal with Col Van Oosten who was the overall commander of ASA
troops in Turkey.  For additional information search the DOOL’s for Aines 15
page write-up of his Det 4 experiences. Aines’ memoir covers his military career
of nearly 30 years. He saw combat service with the 9th Infantry Division during
WWII ; the Korean War with the engineering battalion of the 1st Cavalry; a year
service with HQ USARV in Vietnam; and 4 years with the 1st Infantry Division in
Europe and the U.S.. His final assignment was as chief of the Army Casualty
Division during the release of the POW/MIA’s at the end of U.S. involvement in
Vietnam.

mailto:peteadams@comcast.net


Below is two photo’s of Don and Marjorie Aines.

.

 
BINTLIFF, Chuck, YOB: 1937, RA12605861
St., Beverly, NJ 08010, 609-387-2119, chuc
cbint2002@yahoo.com - We chatted soooo 
no answer...... I am Charles H. Bintliff Det 27
......Francis W. Fawcett (Frank) while I was a
years.... Well I have tracked him down just to
on vacation.... I am assured that my messag
him and that he will receive it when he return
touch with you.....[This Fawcett was aka Hen
Rumanian linguist and later wis an ordained
have contacted my buddy in school and at D
many memories of men from school at Deve
mind spins..... finding Frank has been a long
fulfilled... I hope that this reaches you well an
hope that we can chat soon... 
P S – Another name that comes to mind.....R
was a 058.... We went to school together an
Det 27........ Jack Bailey knew him also.... gu
remembers him...  I get my ASA life mixed w
blend together sometimes.... Sorry  - Father 
Catholic Priest US Army. would have not ma
, E4, 059, Det 27, 61-63, 93 Church
k08010@comcast.net &
long ago.... I just tried to call you and
 1962 – 1963.  My best friend
t Det-27 has gone missing all these
day.... He is in Califonia .... and is
e to contact him has been sent to
s.... I of course want to put him in
ry Francis Fawcett and was a P2

 Catholic priest]. Yes, with your help
et 27 Jack Bailey....... I have soooo
ns and in Turkey that sometimes my
 time wish.... now soon to be
d happy and safe..... as am I .... I

obert Hall... he was at Sinop and
d he had visited me several times at
ess I need to ask Jack if he
ith my CIA life..... names and faces
Lavery is another name.. He was
de it if not for him.....John Patrick
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Healy... He was USAF Catholic priest in Ankara memories .... gulay gulay,
Chuck

BURGESS, Larry YOB 1944 RA16744340 E3-E4 058 TK#4 Det 27, AP63-OC64,
(Mary Ann), 940 Maple St, Wyandotte, MI 48192, 734-284-5614,
lburgess@wyan.org  - My name is Larry Burgess. I am attending the ASA
reunion on Sept 15, 16 and 17 and would like to sign up for the Reunion Dinner
on Saturday. For some reason my computor will not let the messages through
that I was sent about the reunion sign-up. I would really appreciate it if you could
sign me up or put me in touch with the person in charge. I was given your e-mail
address by Lloyd Cridlebaugh an old Det 27 buddy who said he recently signed
up for the dinner also. Thanks in advance for any help you may be able to give. 

CARPENTER, Chuck E4 05H Det 4-4, OC68-NO70, (Tomi), 3200 26th St., Great
Bend, KS 67530, 620-792-6278, camelot@carrollsweb.com  -  Tomi has one
more year of teaching and then she is retired and a lot of these things will be
easier at that time. I have thought about riding my motorcycle and at least
attending the banquet and the Reds game sounds very good but also have to
have some other things come into place before I make a final decision. Let me
know if you are all attending. Time flys too fast, that is for sure. Will be there,
decision ate but got my room and will see what else I can attend and send my
check. T
 l

he Old Biker, Chuck Carpenter
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Above is Tomi Carpenter and little Michele at the Yalova bazaar.in 1970.  Any
one recognize the Turk in the photo?   Chuck

CARRICK, Ernest E. (Ernie) DET 4 1957-1958, YOB: 1936, E3-E4, 711/716,
(Betty), 6111 Fairfield Dr. Huntsville, AL 35811, 256-852- 6180,
ecbccar@surfbest.net – Elder: Talked to Fred Anderson, Det 4, 1962-1963, wife
Carolyn goes by “Sissy”, this morning for quite some time. Fred’s phone number
is 706-782-6020, Email: fsanderson@alltel.net. He has been in contact with
Frank Eldridge and has all the information need to register for this year reunion.
He is contacting several more of his friends that were at Sinop at the same time
he was there. I went through our Det 4 listing and he got the names and phone
numbers of several people that he is going to try to contact. He has already
talked to Charlie Groshe (Gro-shay) who lives in Bogalusa, LA Phone: 985-732-
5376. He also mention that he had talked to Al Love. The following men also
served at Det 4 with Fred. Steve Bouser – 910-693-4399 Bill Peak – 410-848-
1617 Marcus Poe – 336-656-7975 Don Sims John Spivey – 703-521-7581 –
Fred said that he talked to John at last years ASA Picnic in Maryland. Steve
Jellison – 904-230-9159 Bob Zerbe – 352-787-4462 Fred is going to get back to
me on his success in finding and talking to these men. Have you talked to Don
Sims since the 2004 Reunion. I tried to call Tait and left a message but did not
get a call back. 

COMROE, Mike YOB 1939 E4 059 TK#4 Det 27, JL61-22DE62, (Jane), 205
Pinetown Road., Audubon, PA 19403, 610-666-7402,
pennstateblue@verizon.net - Buy the booze, lock up the women, and alert the
MP's since the terror of Trick Four has mailed his check and will be on his way!
Will be showing his ugly mug sometime Friday afternoon...ASA all the way! 

DUNNAM, Ga y (Duck) E3-E5 98C Det 27 & 4-4, 66-70, (Sharon Steen),104 N
Liberty St., Vi toria, TX 77901, 361-575-2160, dunsteen@cox-internet.com
r
c
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In the above photo Gary Dunnam, Victoria County, Texas  Heritage director,
presented a timeline of the 1892 Victoria County courthouse during a recent
ceremony to unveil the new Texas State historical marker at the intersection of
Constitution and Bridge streets, on the southeast corner of the courthouse block.
Gary  wrote the287 word inscription for the new marker which covers the history
of the square from platting in 1824, through the 1849 courthouse and the details
of planning and building of the restored 1892 building. The last paragraph reads,
"When the need for more space arose in 1961, residents petitioned to save the
courthouse and the county built a new facility on the north side of the square.
Work at the turn of the 21st Century largely restored the courthouse to its original
design." 
In an interview, Dunnam said, "The entire courthouse project was completed in
the calendar year of 1892.  By  1 June  they were far enough along for a
celebration attended by 7,000 people. The Masons marched around from their
lodge on Forrest Street and leveled the cornerstone. They barbecued 34 head of
assorted livestock.  To view the news accounts – to to: 
http://www.thevictoriaadvocate.com/old_front/story/3656631p-4227306c.html 
http://www.thevictoriaadvocate.com/old_front/story/3654969p-4225408c.html 

 Gary Dunnam attended the 2005 ASA Turkey reunion at San Antonio.  Gary
Dunnam and Jesse Watson still to this day refer to me as Sergeant Green

ELDRIDGE, Frank YOB 1941 E4-E5 283.10, Det 4, FE61-MR62, (Arlie), 8219
Lone Bridge Ln., Humble, TX 77338, 281-540-3478, arlieins2@earthlink.net
Dear Friends,  Frank is at home and is recovering nicely from recent surgery. For
our ASA friends, we have been told that we may make the trip from Texas to Fort
Mitchell, KY  for the 2006 ASA Turkey reunion. We are very happy to hear that
and we are looking forward to seeing all of you.  Arlie & Frank 

"POLITICIANS & DIAPERS BOTH NEED TO BE CHANGED OFTEN,
AND FOR THE SAME REASON"
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FINDLEY, Mike E3-E4 05H Det 4-4, 15OC68-15OC70, (Andra), 722 Mason St.,
Rhinelander, WI 54501, 715-362-7357, jmfindley@frontiernet.net 

The above is
Kelly was bo
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(Jean), G34
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gun fire as th
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German citiz
on the order
  Mike Findley’s daughter, Kelly Michelle and her daughter, Alicia. 
rn in Turkey in 1970

YOB 1943 RA E2-E5 71L Mgr 'O' Club HQ Co Det 27, NO64-MY67,
6 Munntown Rd, Eighty Four, PA 15330, 724-941-0105,
comcast.com  - My father, Philip A. Feick, fought in the Battle of the
as one of those ordered by General Eisenhower to witness a Nazi
  He was a soldier in the 132d Ordinance Medium Maintenance
4th "Railsplitters" Division and was one of the eye-witnesses at the
 days after the massacre.  His Dad  wrote in a letter about "a Jewish
at took place on a farm near Gardelegen Germany. It was a pitiful
  Many were packed on hay in a large barn and the hay was set on
ired incindiary bullets into it. Many were mowed down with machine
ey stood in line. We calculated almost 1800 bodies in all."
 Feick, the prisoners were "murdered here" in the field. Feick had
e scene after the massacre, but was told by a Polish prisoner, who
 by hiding under the bodies in the barn, that hundreds of the victims

p in the field and machine-gunned to death. On April 18, 1945,
ens of Gardelegen began digging seven trenches for mass graves
s of General Frank A. Keating. 
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I grew up seeing pictures similar to these and hearing first hand of the Holocaust.
Dad's testimony will live on as it is a matter of record. Many of the prisoners were
slave laborers, working on high tech projects in Northwestern Germany, not to far
from Berlin. Many were burned alive. You see their heads in the doorways where
they breathed their last breath. 
How many in today's world could comprehend such atrocities? Has America
forgotten? 
God bless our American Military! 

GARLAND, Noel, HQ ASA PACIFIC, 
FYI.  Below is yours truly working with his Logitech mini video cam, isnt it great,
the picture that is? This is another test of the mini cam. Noel

HAMILTON, Marilyn, 
Det 27, JL64-DE66, (M
892-2270, mkhamilton
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than I had just now. I 
Let me know about th
widow of Mark DOB: 1943 DOD 6 March 2006 E5 71B S4
arilyn), 5891 Countryview Dr., Hamilton, OH 45011, 513-

76@fuse.net - [edited] The death of Mark hasl been so
 My son Matt and I shared some quality time together this
ff before he left on 8 August  for Fort Benning  for basic

s most important for both he and I . And it has been double
 these life events. I believe I am doing ok but with all the
ment and soooooo many decisions to make I have not even
sues yet. Had hoped to make some trips to the Cleveland
 that was a very busy visit.  I would truely love to attend

on and help out at what ever you think would  be good and
nything let me know. I have that weekend off, actually 15th
k Bergmann wants to stop here to view anything/ or look

it would be ok This all meant so much to Mark and I am sad
hare as he was looking so forward to the event.  He has
e also has several CD’s (however each one has something
se are family, vacations,other trip he took while in the ASA
 where or how to begin and knew it would take more time
know only enough about the computer to get into trouble!
e planned events and if you need me to man a desk with a
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lap top with photo etc I will certainly help.  Hope we can touch base with one
another soon Marilyn Hamilton 
HARTRANFT, Bill YOB 1943 RA13735181 E3-E5 058 Ops Co Det 27, 18OC62-
27JL64, (Sheila), 69 Manor Ave., Oaklyn, NJ 08107, 856-858-6756,
wdhartranft1@comcast.net - Elder,  A great shot of two super guys I served with
at Det 27. Luther Mac Jones was a very young 17 year old who turned 18 on
base. What a night that was. There must of been 8 of us at the table and we
bought L ther a drink for every one we bought ourselves.  Hard to believe that
great tim

             
             
HATHAW
MI 4803
of wack 
the reun
schedul

HOLLOW
Cullen R
u

e was over 43 years ago. 

                   A toast with two old Mauler’s 
             L-R:  Luther Mac Jones & Jim Harber

AY, Milt C E5 058 Det 27, JN60-JL62, 42600 Green Valley, Clinton TP,
8, 810-226-1639, mhathaway3415@wowway.com -  My computer is out
and I can't get any attachments.Could you send me the exact dates of
ion? I have the form that was send but I need the dates to set my
e. Thanks  Milt Hathaway  mhathaway3415@wowway.com

EL , Herbert P Jr YOB: 1938 E4 058 Det 4, JL58-JL59, (Sandra), 4845
d., Virginia Beach, VA 23455, 757-460-0294, hhollowell@aol.com
L
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Elder - Sandra and I were glad to finally meet you and Patty at the ASA Picnic.
We visited the National Cyrptologic Museum for almost 2 1/2 hours and had a
great tour guide (Mr. McConnell). 
After arriving at Frankfort, Germany, I thought I was going to have an interesting
life in Europe. Then after just a few days of enjoying the nightlife, I was one of the
surprised ditty-bobbers who was given a shot, handed a rifle and told to get on a
plane. I don't believe I had seen a rifle in 8-9 months. I thought, "Lebanon, here I
come". That might have been a better option, as the troops were withdrawn after
a few months. Then perhaps, I could have returned to Germany. 
Anyway, after arriving in Ankara, a number of us had to ride in a small, narrow
bus to Sinup. There was no leg room at all, and it was very hot. It was a long,
long, ride. At one point during the ride, we heard a loud creaking sound. We
couldn't imagine what was making the sound. After rounding a curve, we saw an
ox in a yoke, walking in a circle, pulling a grist mill. We then figured the Turkish
people were at east 100 years behind the US. 
On the Hill, the duty hours were the best part of the day. The Russians were not
very fast, but sometimes hid the sigals next to radio stations. Some nights when
we were working mids and traffic was clear and light, we could sit with a leg up
on the table on either side of the Mill, drink coffee and smoke cigarettes with one
hand and type with the other, and listen to dit-dahs in one ear, and music from
the BBC in the other. The attitude was pretty laid back most of the time. 
Other times, we might be awakened at night to go and find a signal when they all
switched frequencies and they were getting ready to send an ICBM (5,000 miles)
or send up a Sputnik. 
We all had the Turkey Trots year round. We had unlimited substitution in our
softball games. We were always leaving the field and running to an outhouse.
Then we would come back and retake our position in the field. 
It was a good feeling knowing we were doing something of importance and
competing with the Russians. Our ability to copy was a hell of a lot better the
their guys. We would often hear . - - - - - - - - - from an outpost, asking the sender
to repeat, and we had no problem in gettting the message right the first time. 
After Turkey, I went to Fort Bragg and copied the Cubans. Their signals were
very loud but they could send very fast (30-40 wpm). I was very lucky to go TDY
to Homestead AFB in the summer of '60. That was a great life, living in two man
rooms that were like a hotel. Even better was driving a deuce and a half or three
quarter truck into Miami Beach every night. What more could a young single man
want. 
After completing my three years in the Fall of '60, I went back to college,
graduated from Old Dominion University (College then) with a Business
Management major. A year later I married my beautiful wife, Sandra and we had
two great daughters. I sold life insurance and mutual funds and did estate
planning as a career, and played golf whenever possible. We now have three
wonderful grandsons whom we see whenever we can. 

LAZZARA, Tom, YOB: 1942 RA14801553, E3-E5, 058, Det 27, JN63-FE66, 556
Central St., Lot 76, Leominster MA 01453, 978-534-7051,



tommylazzara@msn.com. - Will not be attending the 2006 reunion, hope to do so
in the future....Jos. Lazzara

LOZOUSKAS, Tony, Det 27 abt 65, (Maureen) 
Thanks for sending the ASA Turkey 2003 memory book. I'm up to page 34 and it
will take awhile to plow through the whole book. It's an amazing body of work.
Tony L

MINK, Tom YOB 1937 E4 988RU Det 4, 58-59, (Cheryl), 4902 Fairview Ave.,
Newton Falls, OH 44444 330-872-5538, ctmick4902@cs.com

MIX, Lowell J., YOB 1940 E5, 056, Det 4, AP62-AP63, (Eleanor), 5935 White
Cloud St., San Antonio, TX 78238, 775-418-6790, ljmixsr@gmail.com 
[edited] I was indeed planning to come to the 2006 reunion, but my doctor said
no.  In fact, I will be in surgery on 13 September as the Doc says  I cannot put off
if I want to go to the 2007 reunion.  However, I got a lot more info on the SP/4
James Tom Davis story including the names of his CO and the Davis Station
Commander.  So I am working on updating the story and will get it off 
to you soon so you can put it in the next DOOL if you want to or read it at the
Reunion.  Lowell J. Mix

MOBERLEY, Lawrence R (Larry) CPT-MAJ, OPns O., Det 4, JN65-JN66,Opns
O, (Beth), 3600 Elderberry Pl, Fairfax, VA 22033, 703-437-3459,
marvel44@aol.com Ret LtCol -  Contacted on 6 August  2006.  Claude Vannoy
mentioned Larry Moberley in a recent email.  Larry Moberley enlisted in the Army
in January 1956.  Took Basic at Fort Ord, then onto Fort Devens for ditty-bop
training..  After being awarded 058 as his PMOS was sent to Okinawa and duty
with the 86th SOU and then the 3rd USASAFS in Okinawa.  From there he went to
OCS at Fort Benning and was commissioned a 2LT in SigC AS.  First
assignment was with the 319th in Kassell/Rothwestern.  Other assignments were
to the NSA at Fort Meade,  Fort Devens,  Det 4, Bad Aibling, Frankfurt, Arlington
Hall, the 509th in Viet Nam and Phu Bai, and lastly to Vint Hill Farms where he
retired on 1 July 1975 as a Lt Col.  He remembers the following from his tour at
Det 4: Ken Perkins (deceased), Raymond Jacques, Tom Wiedeman and Jerry
Cody who replaced him as Ops O at Sinop.

PAULEY, Robert S., YOB: 1952, CPT  Inf Public Affairs Officer Det 4, OC86-
JL87, (Christine), 1324 Red Oak Plantation Dr., Ballwin, MO 63021,
pauley6@juno.com -  I was the the PAO at Sinop from 1986 to 1987, (Captain
Bob Pauley, INF). I never see any alum from  the 80's in the DOOL’s. I wish more
would connect with your web  page.  I would really enjoy reconnecting with them.
I  can't imagine that Col. Bill Walters, CO when I was  there is not involved with
your web site. I can' t believe you knew Bill Walters.  Colonel Walters and I got
along fine as long as I didn't wear any Dallas Cowboy jerseys at the DOOM.
Everyone definately knew he was the Commanding Officer - He was tough but
fair and always an officer and gentleman.  I don't think I can make the 2006
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reunion but maybe in 2007. I sure wish some of the soldiers and sailors I served
with on the Hill were active on this site.  Please keep sending me The Days of
Our Lives -  reading the stories and seeing the pictures bring  back many fond
memories. As the PAO I took lots of  pictures and still have them somewhere in a
box in  my garage. I am going to look for them and send them  to you.  Have a
great time at the reunion –I would like  a  set of those ASA Turkey patches. Keep
up the good work and thank you for keeping the Hill alive for all of us.

PEAVLER, Lloyd Eugene (Gene) YOB 1942 E3 059 Det 4, JA62-DE62, (Carol),
1604 W Mimosa St., Rogers, AR 72758, 479-246-0087, peavler@earthlink.net - I
won't be able to attend the 2006 reunion. I have been a member of the American
Legion Post 100 (Rogers, AR), Honor Guard for 4 years now. We do anywhere
from 80 - 100 Honor Guard services per year.  I was really amazed at the lack of
respect that  people display. We were lined up one day standing at attention as
the coffin was being brought into the Mausoleum when one of the Pall bearers
cell phone started ringing.  I had the honor of going to the local Elementary
 schools and talked to the 5th graders about Americanism.  They really do want
to know, they just aren't taught a whole lot about the Flag, what it stands for or
anything else about the History Flag.  It never ceases to amaze me how our
Congress can vote down keeping our Flag from being abused.  In fact this  time,
- one of the Senators who helped adopt the Flag amendment, then turned around
and voted against it. He is also from ARKANSAS.  Needless to say he has lost a
lot of votes this time.  Anyway, I guess I just wanted to let off a little steam, and
your Newsletter is a good way to do it.

PERKINS, Alan L YOB 1938 RA19679844 E3-E5 059 P1 Det 27, DE61-JN63,
(Judy), Tacoma, WA 98402, 253-537-6898, alperki38@comcast.net  - Hello from
Alan and Judy Perkins in Tacoma, WA. Det 27 DE61 to DE63.  We can’t make it
to the reunion.  We’re busy remodeling our kitchen and it’s taking all of our time
and a lot of money too. Alan

PERON, Jim YOB 1932 at Sagamore, PA, E4, 1717/058 Det 4, 56-57, 48 Long
Lane, Kirkwood, PA 17536 717-529-25, Jpncef@aol.com

We were among first advance group to Sinop back in 1955 - 1956.Our small
group built the original facility. I left there in Dec. 1956 traveling in a blinding
snow storm by 2 1/2 ton truck convoy to Ankara over the mountans. A trip I will
never forget. It is a miracle we made it!! Never have been so cold in my life!!
Base looks almost civilized by 1958-59 hi hi!! I have quite a few pictures of the
base as it was originally built along with several pictures of our small staff. Only
about 60 guys at that time. I got a chuckle out of the picture of Sinop International
Airport with the water buffalo oxen cart!! Typical transportation !! We landed L-
19's on the beach. During the winter we had NO contact with the outside world
except via radio.I think I served with Phil Hotton at Sinop. I also served at
Rothweston FS 17 near Kassel Germany prior to my tour at Sinop, Tuslog 4.
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ROBERTS, Floyd E., YOB: 1938 E3-E4, 058 Det 4, 58, (Marilyn), 1995 11th
Ave., Friendship, WI 53934, 608-339-9012, afhs1956@verizon.net -  [edited] Now, if a
reunion of those sent to Det 4 during the 1958 Lebanon crisis  could be arranged,
THAT I would be interested in: I do have some addresses and I did contact a few
of these guys in the past. I'll do a bit of checking and let you know. 
I thought I'd try to find the former members of the ASA who were transferred to
Sinop during the Lebanon crisis of 1958, but I suspect you already have at least
some of their addresses and phone numbers. Therefore, in order to spare me
some wasted effort and, believe me, it sometimes takes a lot of effort to find
people, I would appreciate it if you could send me whatever addresses and
telephone numbers you have on these attached names. I did find and call Ken
Steinmetz in Bloomer, WI and we talked for quite awhile. He did not have any
information on the others and he does not use a computer or the Internet. I've
had Bob Yeo's address for quite some time. 
Also, I do have a different personal website now. It is http://www.floydroberts.net/
My ISP, Verizon DSL, does not support my MS FrontPage program. 
[I sent Floyd the names and phone numbers of those 058’s who were sent TDY
from Germany to Sinop during the 1958 Lebanon crisis and am hoping that he
can contact them and also search for the others.]

SAUKAS, Joe E4-E5 981 Det 4, 60-61, (Diane), Woodstock, MD 21042, 410-
418-9399, jfsaukas@yahoo.com - FYI  We have moved into a CONDO in
Woodstock Md. Sold our house and downsizing.  Becasue of MANY IPS
problems with in the CONDO area both Diane and I are  swiching to YAHOO for
E-mail.   Diane is still using her sdaine1011@yahoo and I am using my old
YAHOO addesss jfsaukas@yahoo. 
Our COMCAST accounts was still good but we have set thing up that all mail will
be going to YAHOO now, so just use the yahoo email address. 
Diane broken foot is still getting better, still puff up during the day. My new knee
is also coming along.  I now walk with a cane outside but inside move with out it.
It will be a long time (weeks) before I feel Ok to go outside without a cane. I
drove around the CONDO yesterday for the first time in  a month.  We are
planning to head south in the first part of Oct.  In 2007 NO DOCTORS up north...

SHADE, Jack L YOB 1941 RA13666484 E3-E5 059 Det 27, OC60-62, (Gerna),
181 Old Park Rd., Lewistown, PA 17044, 717-242-0824,  jshade4@verizon.net
BPED JA60 - [edited] Our grandson, PFC Shawn Armstrong deployed to Camp
Stryker, Iraq on 13 August 2006.  He will be joining his fellow servicemen and
women, to carry out “Operation Iraqi Freedom”. Shawn is serving with the 10th

Mountain Division, 2nd Brigade Special Troops Battalion from Fort Drum, NY.
Camp Stryker is located in southwest Baghdad. He anticipates a 18 month tour
of duty. The seriousness of his mission has been foremost in our mind. It is with
extreme pride and the utmost admiration that we support his courageous and
loyal duty to serve our Country.  We too can serve our Country by supporting our
troops. I am asking that at the same time every single day, we all pray for Shawn
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and our military. Starting on August 13th at 6 o’clock in the evening, in your own
way of prayer or thought remember them. Remember where they are and what
they are doing.  Shawn knows that we are doing this, knowing that he is being
supported by family and friends is meaningful and will help strengthen him.
The amount of communication between Shawn and home is expected to be very
limited.  I will send occasional updates. If you would like to contact Shawn, his e-
mail address is shawn.armstrong@usarmy.mil, however, I do not know when his
e-mail will be activated. I will forward his mailing address, as soon as I receive it.
As I write this letter, I think of the courage, dedication, and personal sacrifice that
all of our soldiers make serving our country and securing our freedom. Knowing
that Shawn is one of those loyal souls, makes me realize how much of a privilege
it is to call ourselves a soldier’s grandparents. .God Bless,

SIMONS, Bill, YOB 1936 E3 058 Det 4, DE59-DE60, (Anne), 155 Newbolds
Corner Rd., Southampton, NJ 08088, 609-859-9483,  bsimons@pics.com - Thanks for
the interesting camel picture. Sorry, I won't be able to make it to the 2006 Turkey
reunion. September is a very busy month in the flea market trade and Anne has
all my weekends booked up. Bill 

STORMENT, Clifford D. YOB 1931 E4 (Cpl) 722, Det 4 SINOP & SAMSUN, 56-
57, 722, (Doris), 1156 S Broadway, Joshua TX 76058 817-475-7184,
CW2RET72@aol.com  Ret CW2 in 1972.   Will not be able to attend this reunion.
I had over half of my Colon removed in 2002 and the upper lobe of my left lung
on March 25, 2006 because of Cancer. Thanks to good surgeons and to an
almighty GOD both surgeries were 100 per-cent successful. 

TAGGART, Phil E3-E5 05H (PT) Det 4-4, 67-JN70, 902 Morgan Dr.,
Indianapolis, IN 46227, 317-783-3281, philtaggart@juno.com -  I think I have
Arthur "Sid" Gilman talked into coming down to Indiana to spend a few days and
we would probably attend the 2006 reunion and get reacquainted with
everybody.  At this point I would say the odds are in favor of both Sid and I going.
At the least I plan to drive over to "Cincy" for a day to say "hey" to everybody.
Phil T. 

VANNOY, Claude E CPT-MAJ Opns O Det 27, JN65-JN68, (Ginny), 177
Welcome Home Road., North Wilkesboro, NC 28659, 366-667-7036,
vace@charter.net -  Hello  Elder, I regret that Ginny and I will not be able to
attend the reunion. We don' travel anymore.  Ref the change of command photo
of Col Sam Bistany and Col Jack  O'Connor.  I think, but am not certain , that the
6th person in the back row is Capt. Larry Moberley. The detail  isn't clear but it
looks like him.. Larry was the Operations Officer when we were stationed at Det
27.  Enjoy the reunion and my best regards to those that remember me. Claude
E. Vannoy

WALDRON, Tom,  YOB 1949 RA11712833 E4 05K Det 4-4, 69-MY71, (Carol),
17 Mount Pleasant Est, Mineral Wells, WV 26150, 304-489-3572,
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trwaldron@charter.net  E4 DOR 20NO69 -  Hi everyone!  Just a quick note to let
you know that I have changed my ISP. My new e mail address is
trwaldron@verizon.net. Please update your address book as I enjoy very much
hearing from each of you!  May God bless you with a great day!  Unfortunately,
Carol my wife has not been in the best of health as of late and will probably not
be able to attend. My hope and wish is that you all have a super time. I
appreciate your work, keep up the good job! ASA All the Way! 
God Bless You 
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